Notes of Camden Sustainability Partnership Board
Meeting – 6th July 2011
2.00 – 4.00 pm
Attendees:
Councillor Sean Birch (SB)                              


Sam Monck, Assistant Director, Camden Council (SM)
Oliver Myers, Head of Sustainability, Camden Council (OM)

Harold Garner, Camden Council (HG)



              
Luca Salice, Schools’ Forum (LS)




Barry Kelly, NHS Camden and London Borough of Camden (BK)


John Calderon, Origin Housing (JC)


                             Richard Jackson, UCL (RJ)





Alexis Rowell, Camden Climate Action Network (AR)
                             Matthew Dibben, Camden Council (MD)

Donna Turnbull, Camden CEN (DT)



Apologies: 
Martin Hurrell, Bedford Estates 




Daniel Norris, Centre for Applied Sciences




Simone Hensby, CCEN





Deb Lincoln, Inmidtown (DL)







Richard Simpson, Conservation Area Advisory Committees (RS)
Andrew Grainger, UCL (AG)
Patrick Dixon, British Library
                                                          Quentin Sandifer, NHS Camden and London Borough of Camden (QS)

Gareth Jones, Origin Housing (GJ)                                                            Roger Madelin, Argent Group (RM


Martyn Jeffery, Royal Free Hospital (MJ)

	
	Discussions and Actions
	Who

	1
	Welcome and introductions
· Cllr Birch suggested and additional business representative to sit on the board; all agreed. OM/MD to liaise for this.
	OM/MD

	2
	Minutes and matters arising from the last meeting
· OM/HG to chase up the GLA on their plans for peak oil
	OM/HG

	3
	Update on existing CSPB workstreams
· Retrofit planning guidance has now been published on the Camden website
· Camden will be working with two conservations areas (Dartmouth Park and potentially Holly Lodge Estate) as an ‘enhanced area specific guidance’ pilot before rolling out further across the borough.

· Work is underway to create a CHP opportunities database across Camden to align energy requirements and excess heat: thus far there have been good results (stemming from CSPB) with Argent; the UCL Rockefeller Centre and the Royal Free all providing data.

	

	4
	Supporting the local green economy
· HG confirmed the development of a ‘green directory’ for Camden; letting residents know where they can access green products and services
· LS asked if further education colleges are on board and thinking about relevant skills courses and if school careers advisers were aware. MD said the economic development team are working on it, but that the ‘green economy’ concept needs to be defined more clearly and what it means for Camden. Once defined, suitable courses can be designed.
· General consensus that there was a need for greater sector analysis of Camden’s “green economy” to help define our offer.
· RJ suggested Camden needs to think about what it can do to attract green businesses to the borough/develop networking opportunities. Cllr Birch suggested that getting more businesses involved with CSPB would help, as would some CSPB representation on the Camden Business Board. The group agreed to consider how the two boards should interact. Cllr Birch recognised the need to improve knowledge of local businesses and which measures would encourage them to engage.
· RJ suggested green awards to encourage a sense of wider recognition. OM commented we do already have some green awards in place, and a “supporting the local green economy” category was planned for October 2011.
· AR said bio methane for vehicles was an excellent example of engaging with businesses in a non-preaching; non-demanding way
· AR wondered if CSPB could fund training for local builders in green-skills. HG said the ‘green deal’ is the flagship project which should incorporate those skills; it is firmly on the radar, but we await detail of the accreditation process.
· Cllr Birch is keen to spread awareness of how we have been working with other councils on this issue
	OM



	5
	Focus on green action for change – empowering our communities
· Camden is going for an ambitious borough-wide approach. DT said there are issues about the ‘hugeness’ of the green agenda. To be effective the agenda needs to be presented in smaller packages and to move away from jargon.
· DT said we should look to embed this into community planning processes. People see this as a way to bring resources into the community. We should also identify different hooks, eg employment opportunities. SM agreed we need a network of contacts across the community.
· AR suggested not reinventing the wheel but looking at existing groups who are succeeding; the council must enable, not stifle and that food growing is essential, even though hard to quantify in carbon terms. Our approach should be ‘social, fun and useful’ and we should make things available in ‘bite size chunks’.
· LS believes the ‘sustainable schools forum’ needs revitalising and that encouraging cycling would lead to further green activism. SM said we do offer free cycle training to every school. AR said safe-cycling infrastructure needs to be in place (especially around key routes to schools) – all agreed that funding was an issue. Cllr Birch suggested this could be discussed at the next ‘schools green summit’ meeting.
· BK to send details of ‘Change for Life’ which has proved an effective brand for walking and eating healthily
· Cllr Birch asked how we get people interested in the green action tool kit. OM said consultation with community groups will begin shortly. RJ said the tool kit must be dynamic and able to respond to ongoing change – all agreed.
	OM

OM

BK

	6
	Future business
· A focus on transport would sit well alongside the air quality item at the Oct 5th agenda
· A focus on Schools will be brought back after the schools green summit in November.

	

	7
	AOB
· LS asked if ‘solar panels on schools’ had had a good response. HG will speak to Jon Holland and let LS know.
	HG
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